

Student Council Meeting Minutes

January 20th, 2017

Attendance: Officers - all present except Hannah Liu and Tuguldor Myagmarsuren
Homeroom Reps - all present except Campbell, Ceesay, Dougan, Haner, Hunter, McFarlane, Moquin, O'Hayre, Oliveto, Pottinger, Rajotte, Stoker, and You

I. Call to Order

A. 9:45 am

II. Reading and Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes

Joseph: motion to approve

All those in favor: all

III. Old Business

A. HC Court Survey Results

- i. Lindsey: majority says everyone in school should make decision, about 60% want to keep coupling the same (interests to change coupling), 60% wanted some form of change involving having different grades in court

B. Food Drive Results

- i. overall goal for sugar = 500, we exceeded by a fair margin, big thank you to everyone

IV. New Business

A. Second Semester Changes to the Student Council

- i. Garrett-1300 students in SAS vs. 1500 students enrolled in 3rd period class, relationship w/ students in 3rd period is better vs. relationship w/ students in SAS
- ii. Joseph-change student co. set-up b/c of feedback from students & teachers, choose to give up 1 segment per month as opposed to 1 SAS per week
- iii. Jasmine-are we changing from SAS rep to 3rd period rep? (yes, you will select a new rep)
- iv. Lily-We will still hold another round of selections
- v. Carolina-still have 20 min. break before 3rd period, estimating to have 10 min. extension of 3rd period
- vi. Elise-why do we need a whole 10 min? (reasoning = difficult for reps to have convos w/ SAS class and people value their SAS time)
- vii. Heran-Is 3rd period going to be longer than our other periods? (Extension of 10 min. & 1 A day per month)
- viii. Pearly-Will there still be 3rd period rep meetings? (still have meetings during SAS but convos will take place w/ 3rd period

- ix. Ian-feel that 3rd period system will work better
- B. Constitutional Convention – Luke Gersmehl Hudson
- i. We need one more rep, comments? - three students submitted names after the meeting = Ella Anderton, Maddi Basse, and Geoffery Iverson - we will do a drawing next week to select the final representative
 - ii. SW constitution lays out framework/responsibilities/rights of students and reps
 - iii. available online under activities page
 - iv. originally adopted in 1982
 - v. constitutional convention on feb. 11, discuss aspects of constitution: what should we change?
 - vi. Jasmine-attendance to convention based on student council or clubs? (clubs specifically referenced in constitution will be at the convention-cheer, drill, flags)
 - vii. Lily-when & where is the meeting? (meeting will be at SW from 9am-2pm)
 - viii. Ian-who will constitution affect? (indirectly affects all students, “setting what we already do in stone”, fix typos, ASB budget will be discussed)
 - ix. Harris-last time constitution was looked at/changed = 2005
 - x. Sam-where can i find the document? (on Shorewood website->activities->ASB->Student Council->constitution)
- C. Check in with your SAS classes about issues that they would like addressed.
- i. Lily-complaint about music during lunch: music request wasn’t being chosen & bad music
 - ii. Arden-strict requirements for music (G-rated music)
 - iii. Ella-When is Winter Bash (Date set is Feb. 17th, fundraiser for DECA)
 - iv. Abby-discuss assemblies
 - a. Hanna-not enough representation of people in music/drama/the arts, want to recognize those competing in solo ensemble
 - b. Gabby-not doing videos anymore, not all teams are represented such as jv/c team
 - c. Garrett-how do you feel about the activities we have the sports teams do?
 - a. Esaac-winter sports assembly = emptiest sports assembly as a senior, some activities don’t bring together classes as much as a video does, people doing running start came to assembly b/c of videos
 - b. Abby-majority of teammates were sitting in endcap bleachers = couple hundred students
 - c. Lily-freshmen haven’t been to sports assemblies,

upperclassmen should encourage sports assemblies

V. Officer Reports

A. Executive Board Report

- i. We are beginning the process of rewriting the Shorewood constitution.

B. Senior Class Report

We are currently working on raising money for Prom by getting items for the booster auction. If you have any potential items you want donated to the senior class for the auction, let one of the officers know. In addition, we are also working to ensure students fill the community service requirement and have posted a community service hub in the commons with up to date events.

C. Junior Class Report

Booster auction: Getting items and services for junior class
Collecting Cakes for cake dash
Brainstorming for spring sports assembl

D. Sophomore Class Report

- i. We have a new email address for questions, it is: swhsclass19@gmail.com. We are working on procuring items for the booster auction. Our big project is the talent show which will be occurring in March. Sign ups will soon be in the activity office or feel free to send us an email.

E. Freshman Class Report

We are working to get items to sell in the boosters auction which would help immensely for our class fundraiser . What we sell comes back to us and will help pay for prom, dances, as well as any future things we do as a class. Some examples of this are: season tickets, signed sports gear, renting out cabins or anything that's worth \$\$\$\$ (money). We will greatly appreciate anything. We really need all we can get so you should definitely help. If you have any ideas please contact any of the freshman reps Steven, Niko, Estella or Preston - Thanks and Go T-BIRDS

F. School Board Representative Report

Next meeting is Jan. 23 - they are working on passing the School Bond

VI. Upcoming Dates

- A. Winter Bash = Feb. 17

- B. Big Band Dance = Feb. 11
- C. Next student council meeting = Feb. 10 (future, March 9, April 13, May 11)
- D. Next school board meeting = Jan. 23

VII. Adjournment
10:17 am